Lake Tishomingo Property Owners Association
Minutes

January 8, 2013

Board Members Present:  President  John Dauernheim, Marilyn Meyer, Gordon Kassen,  John Johnston, Phil Overy and Ray Lauer

Approved Absence:  Kevin Seelbach

President Dauernheim called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.  There were eight (8) people in attendance and all recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.

Minutes of the Meeting of December 11, 2012:  President Dauernheim asked that the minutes not be read since they were available on the web site and would be printed in the upcoming edition of the Newsletter.  Marilyn Meyer seconded this motion.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn offered that the cash received amounted to $3,867.28 and this included $1,955.00 for assessments (2012-13), gate cards purchased amounting to $90.00, payment by LTIA of $1,786.75 for insurance costs, and interest of $35.53.

Disbursements amounted to $15,285.47, and included a partial payment to Jansen Brothers Construction (for the pole barn under construction) amounting to $12,500.00, $850.50 to Columbia Insurance (auto), Jefferson County Personal and Property taxes in the amount of $987.58, sales office improvements amounting to $429.48 and other items. 
The checking account balance is $275,873.48.

 Ray made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report and this was seconded by Phil.  MOTION PASSED
Marilyn then presented information and asked approval for payment of incoming bills in the amount of $14,764.03, and this included such items as gasoline for the truck, Bobcat repairs, snow plow repairs (labor and parts) postage stamps and payment to Morton Salt Company.  Phil made a motion to approve these payments, and it was seconded by Gordon.  MOTION PASSED
Gate:  Rich Hirsch reported for Russ Wilner.  There are two problems with connecting to the gate control for making changes to the data base.  One involves 2400 baud, which is an extremely slow connection speed, and the typical download takes at least 10 minutes.  Second, the telephone/modem connection is erratic, often leading to dropped data, and there is a need to restart multiple times.  This often makes it difficult to update the data base in a timely manner.  And, this will become more of a problem when the weather warms and more people are visiting and using the gate.
Rich reported on the possible solutions.  1. – Carry a computer to the guard shack and connect directly to the gate database.  This makes for a reliable connection and speedier download.  But, it is also inconvenient and uncomfortable.

2. – Install a computer with internet service at the guard shack.  This computer can connect to the gate and then be controlled remotely from another computer.

The cost for the components are estimated to be:  $300.00 for a laptop computer, $40.00 for a router, $25.00 for cables and other needs.  The total hardware cost would amount to $365.00.

Additionally, the monthly charge for the internet service would be about $60.00

With the computer and internet service we can also think about adding an internet-connected camera in the future, should the Board determine that need.  No action was taken on this information.  It was only presented for future consideration, should there be a need for upgrading our present gate configuration.  
Security:  Phil reported there was only one incident that occurred, on December 18, when a car on South Lakeshore Drive left the road. EMS and Sheriff’s deputies responded and the female driver was transported for care.
Building:  John Johnston reported that on December 22, 2012 he drove and reviewed progress of outstanding building permits, 10 on the north side and 15 on the south side, and all were in order.  Then he presented plans that had been submitted, as follows:
M19-20 ~ Barb and Ron Rohm – addition to a garage

M11B-12 ~ Daniel and Melissa Ewen – construction of a sea wall
B15-16 ~ Greg and Carla Fanger – construction of a sea wall

A motion was made by Phil and seconded by Ray to approve these requests.  Motion Passed
Maintenance:  Jerry Birlew, with whom we have a contract for driving the snow plow and salting our roads, now has his own equipment for plowing the driveways of property owners.   Anyone wishing to contract for this service is invited to call Jerry, at 314.707.7021.

Gordon reported on progress of construction of the pole barn in the maintenance area.
LTIA:  John Johnston, reporting for Julie, Treasurer of LTIA, reported a dinner meeting is planned for January, 13  at the Community House; a Mardi Gras event is also planned for February.
Finance – Parent’s Club Representative – Garden Club – Water Testing – Dam: No reports
Web  site:  Janet reported the current copy of the News Letter is available on the LTPOA web site.  Also, the deadline for submission for information for the next issue of the News Letter is February 20, 2013.

Sewer Board:  Marilyn reported the Sewer Board will assume responsibility for payments of the electric and sewer bills for the sales office.

Old Business:   President Dauernheim discussed issues and problems regarding the LTPOA truck and asked Gordon to review options about possible replacement of the truck.

New Business:  President Dauernheim reported that Ken Jost, Rich Hirsch and he had visited Raintree and reviewed the boat ramp for that development’s lake.  Thereafter it was decided the ramp at our lake was in need of improvement.  President Dauernheim then sought bids for this work, and Holloran Contracting had submitted the lower bid to extend the current ramp 18 ft. at a cost of $2,500.  Gordon made a motion to accept this bid, and it was seconded by John Johnston.   Motion Passed
Rich Hirsch then presented a review of the activity regarding the siphoning that allowed the lake to be lowered.  The siphon was started on October 13, 2012 at 10:30 a.m. to lower the water level to facilitate the removal of silt and dock repairs (for those who wished to address those needs).  At 11:30 a.m. on October 13, 2012 the lake level was 17.125” below full pool.
The siphon was stopped on November 23, 2012 and at that time the lake level was 72-3/8” (6’ 3/8”) below full pool.  The lake fell 55.25 inches in 41 days, which is 1.34 inch drop per day.

Rich also reported the primary team to address this issue consisted of, besides himself,  Rick Hannick and John Hindrichs.  Thanks also is offered to John Dauernheim, John Johnston, Ken Jost, Rick Kardell, Kevin Scheirich and Kevin Seelbach.  All of them were present when the siphoning was started.

Finally, President Dauernheim advised there is a need to install a safety fence (similar to that which has been installed on South Lakeshore Drive near the dam) in the area of the south side bridge.  He has spoken to Matt Holloran about this need, and will follow up on this matter.
There being no further matters for discussion, a motion was made by Ray and seconded by John Johnston to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting Adjourned at 7:55 p.m.
Prepared by Ray Lauer

Vice-President and Secretary
